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1
Introduction / Background

The TWCWG input to HSSC-CG includes a number of proposals.   They are supported in more detail later in the TWCWG paper.   Each of the key issues is commented upon separately below.
2
Strategic Direction – strengthen the role and effectiveness of the IHO.   

While the intentions are clearly worthy, I suggest that devotion of one person to “interact, convince non-Governmental international organisations, government industry, academia” is considerably beyond the capacity of the IHB and, at a global level, unlikely to be supported by any one Member State to supply “one person” for this activity.   
Additionally, the Strategic Direction represents an activity in support of an undefined aspiration, not a measurable desired outcome.   A more appropriate direction (for example) may be along the lines of “establish an internationally recognised standard for storage and machine to machine exchange of tidal data”.   Having identified the desired outcome, a targeted programme of work and engagement may or may not become identifiable.
3
Facilitate global coverage and use of official hydrographic data, products and services.   
It is agreed that the Strategic Direction requires clarification.   In relation to ENC coverage the intent of the Strategic Direction is understood, underway and measurable.   However, it is unreasonable to group data and all other products and services under the same global statement.   For example, a large proportion of hydrographic data is collected by non- Government organisations, yet is used under controlled conditions both within official products and widely accepted commercial products and services.   
Additionally, it appears from the several dot points that the TWCWG Chair may be interpreting (possibly correctly) the Direction as inferring that all global coverage must be resident in one location or system, with appropriate back and redundancy arrangements.   The point that clarification is required is therefore agreed, as it is ambiguous that a single global repository was the intent of the Strategic Direction. 
4
Raise the awareness of the importance of hydrography
The comment highlights the usefulness of asking for a prerequisite level of understanding in hydrography and English.   However, it begs the question “what if they have none?”   Does that prompt a decline of assistance, or trigger a different level of assistance?

5
Strategic Assumption – economic and market trends

The comment by TWCWG Chair is most observant.   The Australian Hydrographic Service has noted numerous instances of neighbouring Pacific nations, (including in conjunction with the cruise ship industry), accessing funding that seems to be available to those who know where and how to seek it.   Knowledge of where, how and who to ask appears crucial to success.

6
Action required of HSSC-CG
The HSSC-CG is invited to consider the comments in this paper.



